
Comment from Ram Nagrani 

Alerting the driver that rear passengers have not put on their seat belts is an inexpensive way to 
save many lives, especially those of children.  
 
All sedans, minivans, vans, extended cab pick-up trucks, and other other private vehicles with rear 
seats should have this alert system. As an engineer I'm aware that this is an inexpensive feature. 
 
Once the alert sounds, the rear passengers will gladly accept the situation. This is the case in many 
vehicles now where the front seat passenger forgets to put on his/her seat belt. 
 
I hope you will make this rule so this inexpensive life-saving feature can be incorporated in all 
necessary vehicles. 

 


